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Homai Station level crossings 
will close on 27 December

We’re starting the next stage of works to 
improve safer access to Homai Station.
What you need to know 
From early December
•	� Improvements to the area around the station will continue, 

including widened footpaths, lighting and landscaping. 

•	� Between 8 to 12 December and 15 to 19 December trains will 
not be running from late evening on the Southern Line so 
we can prepare for the summer upgrade period. Buses will 
replace trains during these times.

From 27 December
•	� Homai Station level crossings will close.

•	� There will be no access to Homai Station from 27 December 
to 27 January 2025 while the Summer Rail Upgrade takes 
place. We’ll be using this time to replace the existing stairs 
from Browns Road with a new ramp to access the station.  

•	� There will be some disruption in the Dalgety Drive park  
and ride while we carry out construction work, please 
follow the footpath detours and signs. Parking will be 
limited during this time.

•	� Bus stop 6105 will temporarily move within the park  
and ride, next to the Dalgety Drive entry. Rail bus 
replacement and urban bus service 365 will run  
to their normal timetables. 

From early 2025
•	� Homai Station reopens, accessible only via the  

new ramp from Browns Road. 

•	� The bus stop will return to its usual location on  
27 January 2025.



Level crossing removal programme   
Homai is one of seven level crossings prioritised for removal 
ahead of the City Rail Link (CRL) opening. 

This is part of AT’s programme of work with KiwiRail  
and NZ Transport Agency (NZTA) to enable faster travel 
times, more train services, fewer transfers between  
services, and improve safety along our rail network.

For more information about the Level Crossing Removal 
Programme visit at.govt.nz/LXRP 

Summer rail upgrades   
Major upgrades across the rail network are needed to be  
ready for more frequent, faster and reliable trains coming 
when City Rail Link opens in 2026.

•	� From 27 December to 27 January. Full rail network  
closure. Buses will replace all trains while we upgrade  
the rail network and improve your journey.

•	� From 28 January to 2 February most train services will 
resume however, buses will continue to replace trains 
between Otahuhu and Homai and Papakura and  
Pukekohe on the Southern line, and between Otahuhu  
to Manukau on the Eastern line. 

•	� The full network will reopen on 3 February 2025.

•	 �To find out more, go to at.govt.nz/ChristmasandNewYear  
or plan your journey on the AT Mobile app.

To stay up to date with current work on site search ‘Homai level crossing’

Changes around Homai Station

For all construction related queries or concerns please contact 
Downer Stakeholder Manager, Brandy Smith on 027 692 3783 
or brandy.smith@downer.co.nz
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